[1] International TV channels often cover hundreds of stories of young Sub-Saharan Africans who try to emigrate to Europe in search of a better life. They leave their countries crossing the Sahara desert and the sea to reach the continent. Many of **them** lose their lives in the desert. Those who survive face the risk of death while crossing the sea on small and weak boats. Yet, only few migrants give up the dream and decide to return to their home country.



[2] In Morocco, there are about 15,000 African migrants who are awaiting the opportunity to cross over to Europe to realize their dream for a better life. But as the borders to Europe are more and more controlled, more migrants are stuck in <u>the country</u>. Thomas Estrup, a Danish journalist, visited Morocco and wrote about the difficult situation of these migrants. Joshua is one of them. He is a young Nigerian migrant who has been on the road for more than five years. "No border control or fence will stop him from trying," writes Thomas. "I will risk my life to get there. Either you succeed in escaping border control and expulsion or you die," says Joshua.

[3] Joshua's father died when he was young. Joshua left school after six years of education. He wanted to become an engineer, but his mother could not pay for his education and his living. Unable to find a job, Joshua left his mother and five siblings, who are all thinking about leaving their home in Nigeria. In 2003, he made the 3,000 kilometres long trip through the desert. "I wanted to change my situation and start a new life," Joshua says. "I wanted to go to Europe and find any job. I saw people from my hometown coming back from Europe with money."



[4] Two years later, Joshua had his chance. He crossed to Spain with a group of seven Africans. He cut his feet and ankles while trying to climb the fences. Worse, he got caught by the Spanish police and was immediately deported back to <a href="https://historycommons.org/histor

[5] He simply set out alone with no money. During the trips, he would team up with people from other West African countries who were also heading to Europe. "The worst part was the desert in Niger. We were short of water and food. Also, the police would try to catch us," Joshua says. "If I manage to escape border control, I know that I'll make it into Europe. I have done it before and I'll do it again," he adds.

					T			
خاص بكتابة الامتحان				الامتمان الوطبه الموم	الملكة الغربية المخربية المحالات المحال			
			201	النورة العلاية 14	وزارة التربية الوضية ﴿ وَقَلَ اللَّهُ اللّ			
	لامتحانلامتحان	رقم الا	Y	NS 10 الموضوع	والتكوين الممنس المنافي الماؤكة، ١١٤٥٥ ٨			
				الاهم الشخصي و المائلي تاريخ و مكــان الازدياد	للركز الوطئي لللقويم والامتحانات والتوجيه			
		Т,	مدة	جليزية	المادة اللغة الإس			
4	المعامل	3	الإنجاز	والمسلك الآداب والمطوم الإنسانية: مسلك الآداب				
متحاز	, بكتابة الا	خاص	والحروف	قطم النهائيم على 20: بالارقام	المادة : اللغة الإنجليزية النق النق النق المعبد والمسلك : شعبة الآداب والعلوم			
			نهانيۃ هي على 20)	لى المصحح التاكد من أن النقطة الن	الإنسائية: مسلك الأداب			
5	ة: 2 على	الصفحا		م المصحح و توقيعه:	NS 10 ورقة الإجابة اسم			
7.04		CLON	(45 DOINTS)					
I. Cu	OMPREHENS	SION	(15 POINTS)					
			BASE AL	LL YOUR ANSWERS ON T	HE TEXT.			
A. C	HOOSE THE	BEST	TITLE FOR T	HE TEXT. (2 pts)				
	l. A young Afr		•		WWW.Intylesechestrabil.com			
	2. A young Afr 3. A young Afr				Myte Rolls			
	, ,		-		WWW. P.			
	The best title i	is			•••			
					(3 pts)			
1.				occo as a temporary place bef				
2.				ily who is thinking about im				
3.			in Spain for a lon					
• •								
C. ANSWER THESE QUESTIONS. (3 pts)								
1. How did Thomas Estrup know about Joshua's story?								
2. Why didn't Joshua become an engineer?								
3.	What problem	ns did Jo	oshua and other A	Africans face while crossing	g Niger?			
		• • • • • •			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							

## لا يكتب أي هيء لا الإطار

5	الصفحة: 3 على	معمان الوطني الموحد الوكالوروا – الدورة العادية 2014 – الموضوع – حة اللغة الإنبليزية – شعرة الأحاب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك الآحاب – NS10 –
D. Pl	ICK OUT FROM THE TEXT SENTEN	ICES OR EXPRESSIONS WHICH SHOW THAT (2 pts)
1.	It's becoming harder to get to Europe. (P	aragraph 2)
2.	Joshua hasn't given up the hope of going	
E. W	HAT DO THE UNDERLINED WORD	
	1. <u>them</u> (paragraph 1):	
	2. the country (paragraph 2):	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	3. <u>his homeland</u> (paragraph 4):	
F. CI	HOOSE THE RIGHT ANSWER. (2)	
1. "	Those who survive" (paragraph1) means a. Those who live together. b. Those who live in tents. c. Those who stay alive.	<ul><li>2. "He would team up with the people" (paragraph5) means</li><li>a. He would fight with the people.</li><li>b. He would join the people.</li><li>c. He would work with the people.</li></ul>
	1:	2:
II. L	ANGUAGE (15 POINTS)	
A. FI		OPRIATE PHRASAL VERBS FROM THE LIST. (2 pts) - turn down - take after - come back
	a will be late for the party this afternoon lwill join us when her parents	because she needs to her little sister. She says from the dentist's.
B. PU	T THE WORDS IN BRACKETS IN T	HE CORRECT FORM. (2 pts)
1. 1	Education is a very important factor in a c	ountry's (develop)
2.	Taking care of the environment is the (resp	oonsible)

## الإطار ا

5	الصفحة: 4 على	العادية 2014 – الموصوع – سانية: مسالت الآداب – NS10 –	م <mark>تمان الوطنها المومد البكالوريا — الحورة</mark> حة اللغة الإنجليزية — خعرة الأحاب والعلوم الإن				
C. REV	VRITE THESE SENTENCES BEG	INNING WITH THE WORD	S GIVEN. (3 pts)				
	ir goes to a cybercafé because he does						
	If Samir						
	father promised						
	school has used Massar to process st						
	Massar to process students' marks.						
D. PUT	THE VERBS IN BRACKETS IN T	THE CORRECT TENSE.	(2 pts)				
Last summer, I travelled by plane to Paris for the first time. I (feel)							
E. COF	RECT THE UNDERLINED MIST	AKES. (2 pts)					
1. T	1. The doctor advised my mother not eating sugar anymore.						
	2. Do you still remember the teachers which taught you in primary school?						
F. FILI	IN EACH GAP WITH THE APPI	ROPRIATE LINKING WORI	O FROM THE LIST. (2 pts)				
	besides - despite - that'	s why – although – due to					
1. Je	lloul speaks three foreign languages.	he has ne	ver been to school.				
2. Ti	ne doctor says that Amal's sleeping pr	oblems are	. the long hours she spends online.				
G. MAT	TCH THE EXPRESSIONS WITH T	THEIR APPROPRIATE FUN	CTIONS. (2 pts)				
	EXPRES		FUNCTIONS				
	1. I think that Bayern Munich is the l	best football team in Europe.	a. suggesting				
	2. If only we hadn't spoken to him th 3. I'm sorry to say this, but these are		b. expressing opinion c. regretting				
	4. What about eating out together tor	night?	d. complaining				
1	: 2:	3:	4:				

## لا يكتب أي هي

WWW.MY688cile Fraditions

	5	على	الصفحة: 5		- الموسوع - - NS10 -	عادية 2014 نية: مسلك الآداب	الحورة الـ – الج والعلوم الإنساد	وحد البكالوريا أ – شعبة الأح	المتمان الوطبه الم ماحة، اللغة الإنجليزية
Ш	. WRITIN	₹G	(10 POINTS)						
	You Earth Da	attend y. Use	ed an event orgation the information	anised by you in the chart b	r school envi	ronment club e a rebort abou	to celebrate		
	Organiser		Club members					7 多)	
	Topic		Environmental	problems in the	region			a 30.5°	W S
	Date and		22 <sup>nd</sup> April, Mun	icipality confer	rence room			Fai	th Dan
	Participan	its	About 120 peop environment clu			nmentalists, sch	iool		th Day
	Activities		Morning: 2 p Afternoon: deb	resentations, f	ilm and discus		re distribution	ceremony	
	Conclusio	n	Opinions and re		inomons · cor	ilpetition · priz	æ distribution (	ceremony	
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •						
			•••••						
	• • • •								
									• • • • • • •
	• • • •	• • • • •							• • • • • • •
	• • • •								• • • • • • •
	• • • •	• • • • •						• • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • •
		• • • • •					••••••	• • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • •
	• • • •					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••••	• • • • • • • • • •	
	• • • •					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • •	
	• • • •			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • •	
	• • • •	• • • • •				•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • •	
	• • • •	• • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • •	
	• • • •	• • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • •			
	• • • •	• • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •